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	Response to Parliamentary Question

	

	QUESTION NO.:
	1053/NW2209E

	TO:
	MINISTER

	FROM:
	DIRECTOR-GENERAL

	SUBJECT:
	PARLIAMENTARY QUESTION 1053/NW2209E FOR WRITTEN REPLY BY MR N P MASIPA (DA) TO THE MINISTER OF AGRICULTURE, LAND REFORM AND RURAL DEVELOPMENT

	CLASSIFICATION:
	CONFIDENTIAL




NA WRITTEN QUESTION NO: 1053/NW2209E

Mr. MR N P Masipa (DA) to ask the Minister of Agriculture, Land Reform and Rural Development:


(1)       What measures will her department take to help speed up drought relief funding to the farmers of the Northern Cape while they are waiting for the proclamation of the provincial disaster area to be gazzetted in view of the fact that farmers are currently so indebted that they cannot secure loans to buy feed resulting in farm workers being at risk of losing their jobs?                  
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Enclosed herein is the reply to question NW2209E for your approval should you agree with the contents thereof. The information was supplied by the Branch: Forestry and Natural Resources Management


------------------------------------------------------------
	Name:
	Ms TS Chipeta

	Designation:
	Chief Director: Natural Resources Management

	Date:
	






	Written reply recommended  
	YES
	
	NO
	



----------------------------------------------------------------
	Name:
	Mr MM Mlengana

	Designation:
	Director General

	Date:
	




	Written reply approved
	YES
	
	NO
	




---------------------------------------------------------------
Ms A.T. Didiza (MP)
Minister of Agriculture, Rural Development and Land Reform
Date 






DALRRD RESPONSE: 
PQ Mr. MR N P Masipa (DA) to ask the Minister of Agriculture, Land Reform and Rural Development:

1. What measures will her department take to help speed up drought relief funding to the farmers of the Northern Cape while they are waiting for the proclamation of the provincial disaster area to be gazzetted in view of the fact that farmers are currently so indebted that they cannot secure loans to buy feed resulting in farm workers being at risk of losing their jobs?   
               

Response

(a) The Department of Agriculture, Land Reform and Rural Development (DALRRD) has together with the Provincial Department of Agriculture in the Northern Cape reprioritized Casp budgets and set aside R30 million for provision of fodder for affected farmers as well as expansion of existing fodder production initiative of the province which include the planting of hay and lucerne by farmers along the Orange River.  The boreholes have been drilled and equipped for water reticulation.

The Department has also collaborated with the National Disaster Management Centre (NDMC) to expedite the process of classifying and declaring a state of Provincial Drought Disaster to assist farmers to better negotiate for leniency with their financiers.  The team led by the NDMC is currently conducting the verification exercise in the Province to ensure that Disaster Management Act is complied with.  Following this verification, the NDMC will classify a provincial state of drought disaster.
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